MINUTES OF AREA 9 AGM
1st December 2014 at The Plough Inn, Kington Langley
	Item
	
	Action



	
	Present

Gill Penberth – Chair
Shelagh Fishlock  - Area Rep

Jo Ricketts – Secretary
Chantelle Bucknell – Treasurer
Bath RC – Jo Ricketts, Chantelle Bucknell, Jen Watkins
Berkeley & District – Zillah Savage, Michelle Hopton
Cotswold Edge – Caroline Rich, Charlie Blackett
Frampton Family – Penny Ferneyhough, Barbara Davis

Kennet Vale – Charlotte White, Jill Beck
Kingsleaze – Daphne Smith, Lizzy Poole
Saxon Dressage Group – Lyn Doman, Kim Evans
Severn Vale – Carolyn Taylor, Gemma Hobbs
Swindon & District – Tammy Thornton, Caron Roberts
VWH – Jude Matthews, Sarah Paton
VHPRC – Janes Jones, Linda Night
Wessex Gold – Janet Stares, 
Laura Sanger  - BRC HQ
Rachael Holley – BRC HQ
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	Apologies

Pip Thornton, Margaret Reid, Alex Hawkins
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	Presentation from Laura Sanger and Rachel Holley
Laura and Rachel are visiting AGMs instead of holding a Roadshow as the feedback from the AGM visits last year proved very useful.  Going forward the intention is to visit every other year so 2016 will be Area 9’s next visit.  Laura is now head of Riding Clubs and Rachel is head of competitions and Rider Magazine.
Finances for next year – affiliation fee up 50p a head, Centre membership up to £12 and Championship fees rising by 4%.  Accounts will be published in the February Rider Magazine.

New Intermediate Championships have been introduced.

A new eligibility table will be available in the rule book in 2015 and is already available online.

Dressage To Music Championships will include a Medium Class for Juniors and Seniors

Open Showjumping class at Lincoln can be a mixture of Juniors and Seniors.

Due to popularity of Quadrille there will be a new entry procedure and limited to 16 entries.  First 4 slots available  to clubs that have not entered previously or not entered in past 5 years.

The BE80 BRC Championship will no longer run as 80 is now offered at Area level.

New riding club tests have been introduced as BD are not designing many 20x40 prelim/novice tests.  These will be available in the rule book.

KBIS, Verdo and Animallife are sponsorsing Championships

NAF sponsor the membership cards so please encourage members to log on to site detailed on the membership cards.

Head office are updating databases so will be in touch with all clubs.

Details from clubs are used to update main website so please send them details of facebook pages and websites of clubs.

Invoices will be sent to by post and email to chair/secretary and treasurer.  

Membership updates – no longer accepting individual emails for updating database.  Must be by spreadsheet only.  6 weeks is longest anyone should wait for a membership card if they just missed an update.

Child protection and safeguarding – Datasheets being produced to assist clubs.  

Festival of the Horse Cancellation – 75% of entry fee was refunded, 25% retained for committed costs.  

Stabling refunds – Rulebook states no refund was to be given but online system was not clear about refund policy hence change in decision.

Refund on stabling for next year will not change so NO refund will be given if cancelled.

2001 was the last year in which there was cancellations so no insurance is taken to cover this.  (Discussion followed on how to approach this ie additional cost on championship entries, additional 50p cost to each member, Shelagh suggested an area fund. )

NB – Qualifier schedules should have wording stating no cancellation insurance is in place and no refunds given if cancelled.

Questions from floor

Query on possibility of transport buggy at Lincoln due to long distances to carry equipment.  Also additional help required for people on arrival to collect numbers before putting horse in stable.  

Head office are looking for suggestions for venues or ideas for splitting championships at Lincoln due to size of event.
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	Area 9 AGM
Appointment of officers for the year ahead.  No change to Chair/Area Rep/Secretary/Treasurer, all willing to stand again.  
Need a volunteer for managing the database of flu vacs.
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	Treasurer Report
Still difficulties with the bank and signatories.
£1900 in bank at present time.

Affiliation fees now due.
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	Training Report
Another riding test/style jumping training day to be arranged as the last one was very popular.
H&S, chef d’equipe training taking place Sun 7th December.

Course building sessions at West Wilts – 6 sessions in the evenings from Jan to March.  16 spaces available at £30 a place.

Centaur Biomechanics training being looked into.  Swindon run at £45 per person for 40 mins and takes 10 riders a day.  Require suitable location.

Other ideas for training- Child Protection course and Equine Specific First Aid Course.  

	

	6

	Area Rep Report
Upcoming dates:
1st March – Intermediate Dressage at Leyland Court

Sat 14th March – Intermediate SJ at Summerhouse

Please check that those attending qualifiers wish to go to the Championships.

Carolyn and Penny will be attending the Stewards Training
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	Chairs Report
Combined Training to take place at Rabson Manor on 19th April organised by Wessex Gold.
Festival of the Horse to be confirmed – options are to join with Area 17 at Rockbourne, Swindon to run at Larkhill in March, Wessex to run at Wickstead Farm on all weather in April.  All clubs to send preferences to Area Secretary by 10th December

Saturday 6th June – Dressage to Music at Burrows Court

Sunday 28th June – Horse Trials at West wilts

Dressage at Rabson Manor – Date to be advised

Showjumping at Leyland Court – Date to be advised
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	Dates of Meetings

27th April 2015 at The Majors Retreat, commencing at 7.45pm

6th July 2015 at The Majors Retreat, commencing at 7.45pm
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	AOB
Propose vote of thanks to Shelagh for attending all events as Area Steward and thanks to Sarah Paton for all the hard work on the flu vacs database.

	


